To: Rt Hon Jacqui Smith, MP

Secretary of State for the Home Office

3rd Floor, Peel Buildings

2 Marsham Street

London

SW1P 4DF

Dear Jacqui,

RE: Funke Olubiyi & Joseph, HO Ref: O1108393
I have made myself familiar with the case of Funke & Joseph Olubiyi. They are due to be removed from the country on Thursday 19th July from Gatwick airport.

Funke fled Nigeria in March 2006 when her family tried to force her to marry an older man. Her family beat her so badly as a result of her refusal to marry this man, that her hand was broken and she suffers pain from this injury to this day. Her mother died some years before and she has no one to support her in her family.  Joseph was born here in the UK in London in September of last year.

A US State Department report cited in the Home Office's own 'Country of Origin' report says, "Domestic violence was widespread [in 2006] and often considered socially acceptable". The report goes on further to cite an Amnesty International report 'Unheard Voices – Violence Against Women in the Family', published in May 2005, which states that, "The criminal justice system provides scant protection, the police and judiciary often dismissing domestic violence as a family matter and failing to investigate or press charges".

16 years on UK Government still in breach of child rights

The Government's report on its implementation of the United Nations Convention of the Rights of the Child (UNCRC) shows that there are still key areas where children's rights are being breached across the UK.

"It is unacceptable that the UK Government is still not respecting the Convention, despite being one of the world's most advanced democracies. The Government continues to ignore most of the recommendations made by the UN in 2002 and is therefore failing to protect the most vulnerable children in our society." Douglas Hamilton of Save the Children
Even by the Home Office's own information Funke and her Joseph would face considerable danger if returned to Nigeria.

 I would respectfully request that you release this family from detention and return them to their Glasgow community.

Yours Sincerely,
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